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[bookmark: _GoBack]Attachment 11: Communication from the California Department of Education, School Fiscal Services Division to Eagle Collegiate Academy Dated December 16, 2021
From: Kiyomi Meeker, KMeeker@cde.ca.gov
Date: December 16, 2021 at 5:27:35 PM PST
To: ookoye‐johnson@eaglecollegiateacademy.org
Cc: csspecialadvance, csspecialadvance@cde.ca.gov, Kaitlyn Arrington, KArrington@cde.ca.gov; Stephanie Farland, SFarland@cde.ca.gov; Craig Heimbichner, CHeimbichner@cde.ca.gov
Subject: Charter 20 Day Report Follow‐up
Dear Dr. Ogo Okoye-Johnson,
We are following up on the significant decrease in average daily attendance (ADA) in the 2021–22 Charter 20 Day Report submitted by Eagle Collegiate Academy (CDS 19-77632-0140517, Charter #2106). In the 2021–22 Pupil Estimates for New or Significantly Expanding Charters (PENSEC) report, Eagle Collegiate Academy estimated 159.6 ADA and received an apportionment of $611,729 in the First Special Advance Apportionment for Charter Schools. However, only 12 ADA was reported in the Charter 20 Day, reducing the charter school’s estimated state aid for Fiscal Year 2021–22 to $119,333. Therefore, as of the Second Special Advance Apportionment, Eagle Collegiate Academy is grossly overpaid in Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF) funds by an estimated $492,396.
Consequently, if the charter school’s 2021–22 ADA remains consistent with the ADA reported in the 20 Day Report, funds will be due back to the state which the California Department of Education (CDE) will collect through an invoice. Additionally, due to this overpayment, the charter school will likely not receive any additional Principal Apportionment payments in Fiscal Year 2021–22.
More information on the 2021–22 Special Advance Apportionments for Charter Schools
is available at https://www.cde.ca.gov/fg/aa/pa/chschspcadv2122.asp. Please let me
know if you have any questions.
